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Cool Camp Kokoweef :
All the Comforts of Home

Ladies and
gentlemen, we are
proud to invite

you to Camp Koko-
weef where you
will enjoy the
lwaury of our
newly insulated
rooms, 8-ton air
conditioner and
full-fledged

bathroom system
for your every
convenience.

That’s right, we
now offer you all
the comforts of
home when you
visit Kokoweef.

And we remind all
of you that our

IT MAY BE HOT OUTSIDE, BUT WE PROMISE THAT IT

picnic. One of our
old-time investors
is a member of the
Temeculah, Calif.,
Gun Fighters Assoc.
This talented group
of men and women
will put on an old
fashioned skit at
the Muck Pile for
your entertainment.

Also for your
comfort -- and
pleagure -- we'’ll

once again provide
our 1little tractor
to haul everybody up
to the camp so you
can enjoy the food
and fun.

As usual, if any of
you can bring your

Annual Investors WILL BE COOL INSIDE THIS YEAR AT PICNIC! favorite dish to
Picnic begins at share, it will be
10 a.m. Sunday, appreciated. We'’'ve
June 4. This year we’re holding the always had a great variety of food to

picnic during our regular time, the
first Sunday after Memorial Day
weekend. It‘’s proven to be the best
date for most of you.

Our crew has been busy digging and
hauling and installing just so we can
bring you the modern comforts of a
10,000 gallon septic tank for our
fully functioning bathrooms, and a
15,000 gallon water tank for running
water throughout the system.

we'’re also
special at our

planning
family

This year,
something

add to the tradition of hot dogs and
hamburgers we’ll provide.

We’ll also bring the condiments, scdas
and all eating utensils -- from paper
plates and cups, to napkins and
plastic forks.

Call Larry at 702 642-1605 if you need
weekend reservations.

And we promise you all that it will be
cool in the big meeting room this
year, and you will have real bathrooms
so see you June 4!

Ll




Crew Learns to Use Seismic Equip

Our crew is
continuing to learn
and develop the
seismic equipment.

Training is dictated
by the engineers who
can come down only
on weekends to work
with our crew.

Soon, though, we’ll
have somone trained
who will be able to
help run our com-
puters.

We are getting data
coming in, but to
get it faster, we
spent $2,000 to up-
grade the computer.

We may also have to
upgrade the sensors,
but we’ll discuss
this at the Picnic,
after we accumu-
late more data.

Although our crew is
learning as much
about the seismic as
they can, we’'re ex-
pecting to get an
expert field man
shortly.

This person will be
able to tell us
exactly where
sensors should be
placed, what their
arrangements should
be, how much
dynamite and how big
a charge we need to
set to get the best
results.

Such precise field
work is mandatory if
we are to get the
most accurate
results possible.

We also have two
outfits coming down
with ground penetra-

ting radar. One
outfitter contends
he can operate at
150 to 200 feet to
find voids; the
other says he can
detect voids at 250
to 300 feet.

They will be here
before or during our
Picnic, and we’ll
analyze what they
have to say then.

We’re continuing to
diamond drill in
patterns to see if
we can either
identify faults or
come up with some
kind of void system.

We’'ve also finally
repaired all of our
equipment.

We Need Your Help to Forge Ahead!

business as

and have

geismic

Even though its
usual, our money is nearly
depleted because more than half
of our investors have not sent
in a share for quite a while.
Our last two newsletters
generated very little.

Like the rest of you, we’ve had
holiday expenses and had to fork
up our share to Uncle Sam, but
without your continued help, we
won’t be able to continue to do
all that we’ve planned.

Now we really need your help.
We have rent to pay,
buy, supplies to replenish, and
we s8till owe $20,000 on our LHD

food to

gotten the
equipment down to $5,000.

We don’t want to take in any new
investors, but we need each of
you to join in this adventure.

We know the River of Gold is
down there, and like the spider

who patiently spun his web 13
times before he succeeded, we
know that we will succeed
whether it  takes 13 or 1,300
times to spin our web.

At the Annual Investor’s Meeting
and Picnic on June 4, we'll
discuss and show you in detail
how we’ve used your investment.



